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Regular Meeting
Thursday, March 11, 2021, 5:30 p.m.
Zoom Meeting

Present:	Chairman, Eric Olson; Vice-Chairman, Franco Webb; Secretary, Semone Pemberton; Commissioner Milette Harris; Commissioner Eileen Hatch; Commissioner Mark Kendrick; Commissioner William “Bill” J. Milton, II; Commissioner Dwight Palmer; Commissioner Peter Pappas; Commissioner Donna Pelham; Commissioner J. Vernon Peterson; Commissioner Tammy Six; and Commissioner Myahtaeyarra Warren 

Absent:	All present.

Guest:  	Jay Toland, Interim Assistant City Manager, and Samar Abdelfatah

Staff Present:	Dr. Anthony Wade, Director; Yamile Nazar, Manager; Stephanie Lorenc, Administrative Specialist; and Janet Beaudry, Office Assistant II.

Dr. Wade asked Interim Assistant City Manager Jay Toland to introduce himself to the Commission which he did.  

The meeting was called to order at 5:34 p.m. by Chairman Eric Olson, followed by a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.   

Motion to approve agenda was made by Commissioner Pappas, seconded by Commissioner Hatch; vote was unanimous.  

Motion to approve the February 11, 2021, Zoom meeting minutes was made by Commissioner Kendrick, seconded by Commissioner Pappas; vote was unanimous.

After an introduction by Dr. Wade, Ms. Abdelfatah introduced herself and gave the Commission a brief bio, including that she has been working with the Department, City, and County as an interpreter.  She is an Arabic speaker.  The Commission welcomed soon to be Commissioner Abdelfatah.

Chairman Olson recognized Commissioner Harris who gave an update on the Human Relations Scholarships. She said that she had spoken with Susan Barnes from the Cumberland Community Foundation which will be providing two scholarships.  She also said that the Commission was not able to do a fundraiser this year, resulting in fewer scholarships.  She also noted that there are two Commissioners and three military personnel who are going to assist with the grading of the applications this year.  

Chairman Olson shared that the Cumberland County Schools are going hybrid starting next week, and that they would be starting in-person instruction soon, at least on a partial basis at first.

The next order of business was the LGBTQ and veterans’ protection in the proposed City ordinance.  Chairman Olson asked about the status, and Dr. Wade stated that the issue is being discussed from a number of different perspectives and that it is tied in with the Executive Order that President Biden signed.  Dr. Wade also said that a number of different municipalities across the state are working on similar ordinances.  He noted that he is a consultant, along with the City Attorney, on the issue and the Commission will be notified as to the City Council’s actions and subsequent steps.  Chairman Olson asked Commissioner Pelham if she had anything from a legal perspective to add, to which she replied she had not had the opportunity to give it much thought as yet.  Dr. Wade said that it will affect fair employment, fair housing, and other areas as far as gender identity and orientation are concerned.  

Chairman Olson then asked the Commission about any other old business.  He brought up the work some of the Commissioners are doing on the repurposing of the Market House.  He said that there are some great ideas already floating from the three committees.  He said some of the ideas address physical activities, celebrations, and history among others.  He noted that the April City Council meeting was when the Commission planned to present the ideas.  
 
Chairman Olson asked about the next Dining & Dialogue event with the Youth Council.  Ms. Nazar said she had spoken with the Executive Board of the Youth Council, and they are doing a Dining & Dialogue with 33 participants who want Chick-Fil-A for dinner.  She will be the facilitator for the discussion on sex and sexism.  The event will be from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. on Monday, March 15th at their regular meeting.  Chairman Olson said that although it is not an in-person event, it is still a valuable way to reach out to the youth community.  He noted the importance of these events.  Ms. Nazar said that the Youth Council wants to have a Dining & Dialogue event every quarter and that on Monday night she will find out what topic they pick next.

Chairman Olson said as far as new business, more requests for a Dining & Dialogue and/or The Hate U Give discussion groups as well as other types of facilitated discussions are to be anticipated.  Commissioner Pappas asked if there was a representative of the Commission or Department attending the City Council meetings since we receive our direction from them.  Dr. Wade said that person was himself.  He also stated that he shares the information with Chairman Olson who can then share it with the rest of the Commission.  Chairman Olson noted that the Commissioners are also citizens and residents and are welcome to attend any of the City Council meetings.   Commissioner Palmer said that the notes from the meetings can be requested through City Hall.

Chairman Olson asked if there was any discussion yet about “big ticket” events such as the Dogwood Festival, the International Folk Festival, or Blues & Brews.  Dr. Wade said that the City would err on the side of caution, and that he had not heard of any events such as these as of yet.  Dr. Wade asked Mr. Toland to elaborate if he had heard anything on these events for this year.  Mr. Toland agreed with Dr. Wade’s response and added that the first order of business was to open City Hall to the public again, and after that, perhaps other in-person events would follow.   

Director’s Report.  Dr. Wade began by saying that we would be in a virtual environment for a while yet, but that does not preclude events such as virtual Dining & Dialogues.  

He thanked Secretary Pemberton and the Community and Economic Development Department for their participation in the January 30 Affordable Housing and community engagement event via Zoom.  He said Ms. Nazar had participated in the January 20 planning meeting via Zoom.  Dr. Wade also acknowledged that Commissioner Six had participated in the Affordable Housing workshop which provided information on the Fair Housing Act and how to assist people who believe they have experienced discrimination in housing.  

Dr. Wade introduced the newest staff member, Stephanie Lorenc, and noted that because of her efforts, the Department has an informational flyer on the Fort Bragg Facebook page for military spouses which has a following of over 3,500 people.  There is a second page that has over 8,000 followers.  

Dr. Wade said that Ms. Nazar participated in the Local Government Federal Credit Union’s (LGFCU) how-to panel for local governments on diversity, equity, and inclusion.  The other panel participants were Joe McKinney, Executive Director, National Association of Development Organizations; Phin Xaypangna, Equity and Inclusion Manager, Mecklenburg County; and Wanda Allen-Abraha, Human Relations Director, Winston-Salem. They were featured in the LGFCU magazine, aim.  

The next thing Dr. Wade spoke about was the involvement in the 82nd Airborne’s executive level presentation preparation.  Ms. Nazar also participated in the preparation along with Major Brenda Vianna, Sgt. 1st Class Robert Eaton, Alexis Comacho, and Eric Washington.  The topic of discussion is racism, sexism, and extremism.  He said the first meeting went well, and they are looking forward to the presentation.  

Dr. Wade had a meeting with Mary Holmes, Executive Director of Cumberland Community Foundation about presenting workshops to the local non-profit organizations in our community.  Mrs. Holmes was referred to us through the County.  

Chairman Olson then concluded with the fact that March is Women’s History Month, and that the country has a new Combatant Commander who is a woman; a four-star general.  Her name is General Laura Richardson, and she has roots here in Cumberland County and Fort Bragg.  She is Combatant Commander of the Southern Hemisphere.    

Commissioner Pelham shared that she was instrumental in getting a Congressional Gold Medal for a Marine who was stationed at Montford Point Marine Base.  He was a 93-year-old black Marine who trained in the segregated base at Montford Point and served in World War II.  He died within a week of receiving the Medal.  He was a civil rights pioneer and trailblazer for those black Marines who served after him.  Dr. Wade noted that Commissioner Pelham was the driving force behind him getting the medal. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Olson said that he was open to any and all emails from the Commissioners, and to keep eyes and ears open for any opportunities in which the Commission can participate. 

The next scheduled Commission meeting will be Thursday, April 8, 2021, at 5:30 p.m., via Zoom.  

A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Palmer, seconded by Commissioner Warren.  Chairman Olson adjourned the meeting at 6:32 p.m. 


Approved_______________________________
		


_______________________________________
Semone Pemberton, Secretary
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